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VOICE OF THE LAITY 
The last session of the day provided an opportunity to listen to the voice of our lay participants 

The full text of this communication: 

25/09/2001

Dear Chapter Delegates,

After our experience of the XX General Chapter, the 17 lay  participants coming from many countries and languages wish to express the gifts we have received through our presence here. Equally, we seek to identify the opportunities and challenges which we feel called to respond to.  

Firstly, we are grateful for this unique opportunity to participate as observers in the work of the Chapter. The welcome extended to us by the brothers has been  powerful and has enabled us to feel very at home. We are touched by the spirit in which you have cared for us. This, together with our shared Marist charism, has joined us in communion with one another and Christ.  Thank you for making us feel like brothers and sisters among Brothers.

In your presence to us, you have taken us seriously. You have been willing to listen to our voices to support you in your discernment. We are hopeful that our contribution will support the vitality of the institute.  Our presence in the Chapter is a sign of what the Spirit is inspiring in the Institute.

As a result of our work together, we have been discovering the following challenges:

· LAY MARIST IDENTITY: We believe this Charism is claimed by each person as a gift from the Spirit through Champagnat.

· THE BUILDING OF HEALING COMMUNITIES: Through collaboration and experimenting with new ways of being Marist and together forming creative ways of being community.

· GREATER CO-RESPONSIBILITY in mission, including leadership and lay initiatives.

We ask the next General Council to assume the task of continuing the process of building dialogue with lay people to deepen our Marist identities.

You can rely on us!  The disciples of Champagnat are not only Brothers of the Institute but also women and men, single and married, young and adult, ready to share with you our Charism and challenges.  We want to be part of your spirituality and mission.  We want you to be part of our lives.

We leave this Chapter inspired, renewed and refreshed by our experience of communion. We are certain that we have met Marcellin in this communion and leave here deepened in our call as lay Marists.  We return to our respective provinces with enthusiasm for our responsibility in building up the reign of God.  We are leaving with a commitment to the living out of Gospel values in solidarity with people in the margins of society.  We seek the transformation of our Marist works so that they become places where everyone experiences the gift of God and is challenged with the impulse to serve others.

God bless and thank you all.
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